

TAKENOTE



Dulwich Community Council



Minutes Agreements Form

southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil

| Date | Wednesday 1 April 2009 | |
|--------------------------------------|---|--|
| Venue | Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, London SE22 0JT | |
| Start time | 7.00pm | |
| Finish time | 9.10pm | |
| In attendance | Cllr Nick Vineall (Chair), Cllrs, Toby Eckersley, Michelle Holford, Jonathan Mitchell, Lewis Robinson and Richard Thomas. | |
| Absent | Cllrs, James Barber, Kim Humphreys and Robin Crookshank Hilton | |
| Apologies received | Cllrs, James Barber, Kim Humphreys and Robin Crookshank Hilton | |
| Urgent items | None received. | |
| Members' interests and dispensations | None were disclosed. | |

| Public questions raised | | | | |
|-------------------------|---|--|--|--|
| Q1. | Chair read out soap box question on behalf of Maureen Cunningham – Why are there no disabled parking bays from the Dulwich Plough to Goose Green. At the moment there are only two disabled parking bays located in Ashbourne Grove. Is it possible for the Council to provide more disabled parking bays along Lordship Lane? | | | |
| A1. | Local ward councillors (Cllr Thomas and Mitchell) advised that the Council recently concluded a parking survey for the area. As soon as the results become available residents will be notified. Disabled parking will also form part of this process. If there is a particular need or request for a disabled parking bay – the local cllrs will explore other ways of doing this in conjunction with officers in parking. | | | |
| | Herne Hill 'community council' notice board – raised under soap box: Local resident said he would like to thank DCC for the newly placed Herne Hill C.C. notice board on the Southwark side. | | | |

Summary of the decision or action

The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.

The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible.

Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with Beverley Olamijulo on **020 7525 7234**

| Item number | Summary of the actions and Decisions | Action by |
|----------------|---|--------------|
| 6. | Minutes from the previous meeting held on 13 January 2009 DECISION: Minutes of the Dulwich CC meeting held on Wed 4 March 2009 was agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and signed by the chair. | DCC Cllrs |
| 7. | Matters arising from the previous meeting Holmdene Avenue - Proposed disabled person's parking bay location | |

| 8. | DECISION: That following deferral of the above report at the last meeting, the item be included with the agenda for consideration at DCC on 29 April 09. Deputations /Petitions Cllr Lewis Robinson presented a petition on behalf of residents of Kingswood Estate to support the campaign by local Cllrs, (Cllrs Kim Humphreys, Michelle Holford and Lewis Robinson) to extend the 931 weekly bus services, which provides an important shopping service for elderly residents around the Estate. DCC passed a motion detailed under item 17, Members' decisions. | Tim Walker / Michael Herd |
|-----|---|------------------------------------|
| 9. | Cross boundary issues Paxton roundabout There are no imminent plans for the roundabout – given the lack of any serious accidents in the last three years. Information detailing accident statistics were sent to College ward councillors prior to the meeting. | Todd Strehlow |
| 10. | Reports from the Police safer neighbourhood teams and & Dulwich community update on community safety issues DCC received reports from the SNT and Dulwich community wardens concerning ward priorities and panel meetings for this month. College Sgt Warran presented Ward priorities Robbery priority has been removed Conducted a Multi agency operation day – e.g. to surrender weapons to the police Motor vehicle crime Emergency hot spot – Underhill Rd area | |

- Currently working on sting operation
- Continue with youth engagement
- Two arrests made for anti social behaviour /supply of drugs etc
- Spoke about Kingswood project which won an award dealing with problem solving – which was presented at the AGM www.metpolice.uk (police awards /priorities)
- Ward panel meeting 6 April 09 at East Dulwich Police Station

East Dulwich

Sgt Jackson presented

Ward priorities

- Youth engagement still working with local Schools includes mentoring and activities e.g. gardening
- Neighbourhood Watch scheme trial to be introduced shortly and hopefully roll out to other wards
- SNT Work closely with victim support
- Ward panel meeting 27 April at East Dulwich Police Station

Questions were raised about Townley Road - a road divided between two wards - Village and East Dulwich. Cllr Thomas: the boundary issue needs to be addressed as this was highlighted at a previous meeting. Sgt Jackson explained this is due to present structure.

Village

Sgt Warran presented on behalf of Sgt Jenkinson who submitted his apologies for this meeting

Ward priorities

- Robbery Herne Hill /Half Moon Lane
- Burglary covering the whole area
- Tackling incidences of anti social behaviour
- Community Payback in Dulwich park
- Ward panel meeting 7 April

Community wardens update

DCC received update from the Community wardens and noted the tasks undertaken by wardens in addition to their normal patrols:

- Recently completed DNA training exercise
- Bikes for wardens some have volunteered for training
- Vehicle theft
- Dog fouling particularly around Melford Rd and Dawson's Heights, SE22
- Increase patrols around Goose Green
- Belair Park dog training & classes, etc with free micro chipping

Wardens were asked to avoid clash of dates with Lambeth/Southwark dog shows. The officer agreed to spread the word two weeks before the actual date and provide dates to the community council officer to include in the minutes agreement form.

11. Presentation from College SNT and SASBU – joint working to reduce youth crime and anti social behaviour (re Kingswood Estate)

Jo Leary (SASBU) and PC Deacon, College SNT presented. Information about the presentation is covered in the Takenote attached.

12. Dulwich Community Fund 2009-10 – launch

DCC notes the launch of Dulwich Community Council Fund (£15000) for 2009-10. Officers were present to discuss the process and advise those present of the closing date 15 May 2009. Details are available on the website:

http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCouncil/communitycouncils/Communityfund.html

For more information contact Ambrose Omoma on 020 7525 6435 or email ambrose.omoma@southwark.gov.uk

14. Dulwich Supplementary planning document

Alison Squires from planning policy introduced the item.

DCC noted the following timetable for Dulwich SPD:

- Dulwich SPD considered at main planning cttee on 31 March 2009
- The executive will approve the draft SPD on 28 April 2009
- Deadline for submission of any representations or queries to officers including residents associations & amenity societies by close of business on 19 May 2009
- Officers to produce a short briefing paper detailing collated submissions, itemising issues raised and giving officers' responses for consideration at the DCC on 3 June 2009
- DCC on 3 June will consider both the Dulwich SPD and core strategy doc
- All comments on the SPD to the planning policy team <u>planningpolicy@southwark.gov.uk</u> (Alison Squires / Kate Johnson) Qs. on the Core Strategy (Alison Squires)

DCC also noted a few of the issues that require comment & discussion:

- 1. Lordship Lane shops and frontage (increase A1 retail etc) class percentages
- 2. Re-visit urban /suburban densities
- 3. The threshold for subdivision of large houses into flats
- 4. Addressing specific sites i.e. Dulwich Police station site, Herne Hill Velodrome site (accessibility levels) and Dulwich community Hospital
- 5. The area covered by the SPD (whether it should follow the DCC boundary)
- 6. Preventing back garden developments
- 7. Paving over drives

- 8. General description of the area and whether "Dulwich" always (i.e. address issues that may be specific to e.g. East Dulwich)
- 15. Responding to the Sustainable Communities Act

Stan Dubeck from Dulwich / Camberwell area management team introduced the report and outlined that further information is available to view on the Council website.

http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCouncil/consultations/sustainablecommunities.html For more information email sca@southwark.gov.uk

16. Members' decisions

Petition – extend the 931 bus route

DCC passed the following motion:

DECISION:

That DCC requests transport officers to arrange a test run with London Buses and TfL to extend the 931 weekly bus service around the Kingswood Estate to provide better public transport for residents to Crystal Palace Parade and Lewisham. Local demand is demonstrated by the petition raised by College Ward Cllrs, presented at this meeting.

Local Parking amendment - Hillsboro Road

DECISION:

DCC approved the local parking schemes set out below for implementation subject to the outcome of any necessary statutory procedures:

- A 30 metre extension of at any time waiting restriction (double yellow line) on the south side of Hillsboro Road at its junction with East Dulwich Grove.
- 2. A school keep clear outside the main pedestrian entrance /exit of the school on the southeast side of Hillsboro Rd adjacent to No.38.

| The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the Summary of Actions held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils Development Officer. | | | |
|---|------|--|--|
| Chair | Date | | |
| | | | |